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NOVEMBER 2015 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
Well done to …

· Olivia Stow P6.23 won “the Best Ever Potion Competition” for Thumble Tumble and the Ollpheist competition at Waterstones Book Shop.  Olivia was delighted to meet the author, Angela Proctor, who had visited school last term and gave a talk to pupils.
· Three pupils represented Mearns Primary School at the Renfrewshire heats for the Scottish Schools Swimming Competition in October.  Esther Jamieson P7.26 won two Golds in the Under 12 section in the 50m Freestyle and 50m Backcrawl heats.  Lauren Chalmers P7.27 won Silver in the same section in the 50m Backcrawl and Bronze in the 50m Butterfly.  The girls will take part in the finals of the Scottish Schools Swimming Finals in January 2016.  Eva Chong P72.8, also competed in two very hard fought heats and swam well.
Earlier this month, Esther competed in the West Districts.  Entrants into this competition come from all over the West of Scotland and entrants are selected by time.  Esther won Silver in 200m Backcrawl and Bronze in 100m Backcrawl, Freestyle and 200m Freestyle.  

· The finals of the Scottish Schools Autumn Dual Slalom took place at Snowzone at the end of October.  Our Red Open Experienced Team: Euan Inglis P6.21, Ross Inglis P2.8, Ross Sharp P7.27 and Cameron Rae P7.27 and our Blue Novice Team: Holly Jack P7.28, Harrison Jack P4.19, Charlie Barber P7.27 and Jamie Pearson P7.26 all skied really well and enjoyed the experience of skiing on show (a new experience to some of the team members).  No medals this time but a great day’s experience!
Thanks go to the parents who were involved in the organisation of these events in respect of our pupils and for their help on the day.
· Our talented Junior Road Safety Officer artists who submitted entries into the ERC Road Safety Calendar Competition and have been highly commended for their work: Sophia Findlay P1.3, Maia Wright P4.19; Rebecca Lyden P4.19 and Lucy Wong P7.27.
Rights Respecting Schools 

During December we will be looking at the following rights:
Article 15: 
You have the right to choose your own friends and join or set up groups, as long as it isn’t harmful to others.

Article 16:
You have the right to privacy.

Article 17: 
You have the right to get information that is important to your well-being, from radio, newspapers, books, computers and other sources.  Adults should make sure that the information you are getting is not harmful, and help you find and understand the information you need.

Holiday List 2016 - 2017
 

Please click on the link below to view school holiday arrangements for 2016-2017

 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Mearns/information/school-holiday-arrangements/
British Council Connecting Classrooms Project

We received a very complimentary email from the two visitors, Anjali Mittal and Duhita Parmar, following their visit to Scotland and week spent in Mearns Primary School.  The ladies commented on the positive ethos of the school and how welcome they were made to feel by staff and pupils alike.
They have taken lots of ideas and new practices back to their school in Ghaziabad and will be sharing them with their fellow colleagues.
Anjali and Duhita sent us a long list of things that they were particularly impressed by and we thought we would share with you:
· Very colourful classrooms with lots of learning resources on walls. You could just read the walls and get to know what the students are learning currently.

· Organised classrooms with everything organised in labelled folders and files.

· Lots of resources in classrooms; each class had a computer and a printer.

· Stationary in classrooms such as highlighters, sketches, pencils and coloured paper.

· Well behaved children who were highly focussed towards their learning.
· All the writing tasks were supported by value points/audio/video for guiding students towards effective writing.

· Each class began with the discussion of ‘Learning Intention’ and the teachers ended the class by discussing the ‘Success Criteria’. 

· Teachers focussed a lot on developing the skills rather than merely focussing on content and knowledge. This was clearly visible in all the classes that we attended.

· Good practical sessions in Science classes.

· Children worked very well in groups and showed respect to their group members.

· Children got ample opportunities to self-assess their work and to assess their peers.
· Teachers’ comments in the notebooks were very specific and focussed towards achieving the learning intention. What surprised us was the fact that teachers checked the notebooks on the same day!
Dyslexia Awareness Week
Mearns Primary School hosted the ERC Dyslexia Awareness Event at the beginning of November.
The theme for this year was ‘Transitions : Making Sense of Dyslexia’. The event was introduced by our wonderful double act, Zara Redpath and Hugh MacPherson  and thereafter an innovative and creative video made by pupils from Williamwood High School set the scene for the afternoon’s activities.

Those attending enjoyed excellent presentations delivered by pupils from Mearns Castle High School, Eastwood High School, Uplawmoor Primary School, Kirkhill Primary School, Crookfur Primary School and a joint effort from St. John’s Primary School and St. Luke’s High School, all with a focus on how pupils prepared for transitions.

Adam Fergus and Laura Carragher welcomed all the staff and pupils visiting Mearns and entertainment was provided by James Burley (P7) who played the tuba.
Adverse Weather

In previous winters, we have had severe disruption as a result of bad weather.  In the event of a similar situation arising this winter, we have a number of strategies in place.  East Renfrewshire Schools will only be closed in extreme circumstances.
· If the school is closed during the course of a school day, you will be contacted in the first instance by text message.  Please ensure that we have a current mobile phone number on our records for this purpose.

· The text will ask you to make arrangements to collect your child as soon as possible.  You cannot reply to this message.

· Please do not phone the school unless absolutely necessary as we have a limited number of external phone lines.

· Your child will be kept in school until he/she is collected.

· [image: image9.wmf]Once the school has been officially closed, regular updates will be posted on the East Renfrewshire and school website and updates posted on Twitter.

Please ensure that your child has an appropriate outdoor jacket and footwear for wet and cold weather.  Only if the weather is particularly wet or windy, will children will be kept indoors at intervals.

Rag Bag Collection
Just a reminder … next Rag Bag collection takes place on Tuesday, 1 December.  Please ensure bags are in school for 9am.
Parent Council
Please find below the dates for the Parent Council Meetings which will be held in Mearns Primary over the next coming session.

They are as follows:

Wednesday, 2 December 2015

Thursday, 21 January 2016

Tuesday, 8 March 2016

Wednesday, 18 May 2016

The meeting starts at 7pm and will be held in the Music Room in Mearns Primary School.

Parents and carers are welcome to attend.
PTA News
The PTA wish to thank everyone for their support throughout 2015.   Without your support, we would not have been able to provide the following:

Class visualisers, iPads, Sensory Spelling Boxes for each class, Vikingar trip subsidy, Playground kits, Christmas Parties’ prizes, Sports Day Medals, Easter Egg Hunt prizes, Theatre Workshop, Homework Diaries, Nursery and P7 Leavers gifts, Band for our P7 Leavers Dance.

· Wear Tartan Day – 30 November 2015

Children are invited to wear an item or accessory of tartan on Monday, 30 November to celebrate St Andrew’s Day and to support the PTA.  On this day, the PTA is providing shortbread for all the pupils and would ask for a donation in return to help support the Christmas Fayre event.
· Christmas Fayre

We need volunteers to help set up the Fayre on Friday night and also to run the fayre on Saturday.  We only have 16 volunteers so far and require at least 40.  If anyone can spare an hour or two please contact Janet Olverman, email:  janet.olverman@ntlworld.com or 07852202416.
We also need a couple of volunteers to help the janitor put away the tables after the fayre, otherwise we will be charged for the hire of a second janitor.

We require donations for:

Nearly New Toys & Books – good quality only please

Tombola – both adult and children’s

Raffle

Home Baking – please bring to school on Friday evening or Saturday morning during setting up.

Please could you drop donations into the school during week commencing 30th November.

Thank you for your support – let’s make this a fabulous fayre to be proud of and raise lots of money for the benefit of all the children at Mearns Primary.
· PTA Ladies Night

We had a disappointing turnout with only 50 tickets sold, but those who attended had a fabulous time.  The amount raised was £360.  Thank you to all who supported this fundraiser.

· PTA Raffle Tickets

Books of tickets have been sent home in school bags. 

1st Prize – Nexus 7

2nd Prize - £50 Silverburn Voucher

3rd Prize - £25 M & S Voucher

There are other prizes kindly donated by local businesses and craft stall holders.  To stand a chance of winning these fabulous prizes please return your ticket stubs and payment to the school office by Friday 4 December.  Tickets will be available for purchase at the fayre with the raffle being drawn at 2.30pm on Saturday 5 December.

Fair Trade – 90kg Rice Challenge
At our recent Parents’ Evenings, Mearns Primary pupils took part in the 90kg Rice Challenge. The 90kg Rice Challenge has been endorsed by the Fairtrade Foundation. 1kg bags of Fairtrade rice were sold for £3.50 and we raised £315 from this.
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The money raised from this challenge will help to support children in Malawi.  Currently less than 1 in 4 children in Malawi are unable to attend secondary school, as education is not free and their parents cannot afford the fees. 90kg of rice is the amount that a farmer would need to sell in order to be able to send a child to school for one year.   We will now be able to fund a child in Malawi to attend secondary school for a year using the money raised from the rice that was sold. 
Thank you to everyone who helped with this challenge.  At Mearns Primary we believe that all children should have the right to an education and you have helped to achieve this for a child in Malawi.

Christmas Parties

Children can come to school dressed in party clothes on the day of their Christmas Party.  

We have decided, on reflection, to swop the dates of the P1 and P6 parties as these were originally scheduled to take place on the same days as the children’s Christmas Services at Mearns Parish Church.  We were concerned about the possibility of bad weather and the children being dressed in party clothes and footwear.  The dates of the parties will now be as follows:

P1 Christmas Party:

Monday 21 December 2015

P6 Christmas Party: 

Friday 18 December 2015
All children should wear full school uniform on the days of their Christmas Service and wear appropriate outer clothing and footwear for walking to the Church.

Caring Christmas Trees

[image: image11.png]



Mearns Primary School is supporting the Caring Christmas Tree Project.  All Mearns families are welcome to attend the Concert which is being held on Tuesday, 8 December in Mearns Baptist Church at 7.30pm.  
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www.caringchristmastrees.com
Nursery News
We have decided to incorporate the Nursery newsletter with the School newsletter and hope you find this helpful.
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The nursery Winter Show will take place on: 

· Monday 7 December   
11.00 am & 2 pm

Morning Performance 

Parents are welcome from 10.45am to enter through the main school building, get a cup of tea and a festive treat and then be seated for the 11am curtains up!!

Afternoon Performance 

Parents are welcome from 1.45pm to enter through the main school building, get a cup of tea and a festive treat and then be seated for the 2pm performance.

Tickets will be available soon.  All the children and staff have been working exceptionally hard to create a winter spectacular to remember.  We would ask that you respect the reserved seating.   A DVD will be available for purchase from the nursery before the end of term, one per family. 

Reminder ………….

Nursery Christmas Parties 

Friday 11 December  

· am Santa arrives at 11.15am

· pm Santa arrives at 2.30pm

Parents are welcome to come and see Santa too!

Nursery Christmas Cracker Craft Day for Charity

This year the nursery is hosting a Christmas Craft Day.
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Parents will be welcomed to join their child to create some fantastic Christmas Crafts. All proceeds will go to charity. Children and parents can dress in Christmas jumpers or outfits!

Perhaps you may make some reindeer hot chocolate or a glitter card!

Christmas Cards

If your child would like to send Christmas cards could they please bring in one for all the children and staff as we are an Eco school.   Many thanks for your support with this.

Tartan Day – Monday 30 November               
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Mearns PTA are holding a Tartan Day to celebrate St Andrews & raise funds. Your child is welcome to wear an item of tartan clothing or a tartan accessory.
They will receive some shortbread & will be piped into nursery!  Donations welcomed for the PTA.

Enrolment Dates for P1: Monday 11 January – Friday 15 January
Enrolment takes place at the main school office.  You are required to bring with you the following documentation:
· Your child’s Birth Certificate

· Your Child Benefit Statement

· A copy of your current council tax notice, your mortgage statement rental agreement or title deeds

Please note it is not necessary for your child to attend although they are welcome to do so.
Curricular Evening

We had an incredibly positive response to our Curricular Evening, Shadowed Sessions & Parent’s Night.  Due to feedback we have arranged for another set of Walkmore sessions. Dates for our parents walking group and Walkmore training to follow in the New Year!

We strive to ensure that we provide opportunities for pupils and parents to share in the nursery and their child’s learning.

Nursery Profiles will be sent home at the end of November. 

Nursery - Important dates 

· Ante-pre parents appointments week beginning 23 Nov 2015

· Please note nursery has an early finish on Tuesday 22 December at 2.30pm therefore there will be no evening wrap.  Doors will open from 2.15pm.
Please remember that school closes on Tuesday 22 December at 2.30pm and will reopen, following the Christmas holidays, on Wednesday 6 January 2016.  
Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Email: schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Twitter: @Mearns_Primary
December Events 2015

	Date
	Event
	Time
	Venue

	Saturday 5 December


	PTA Christmas Fayre
	12pm
	The Street

	Monday 7 December


	Nursery Performances
	11am     2pm
	The Street

	Tuesday 8 December
	Caring Christmas Trees Carol Concert
	7.15pm
	Mearns Baptist Church

	Wednesday 9 December
	P1 – P7 Christmas Lunch
	12.35pm
	The Street

	Thursday 10 December
	Winter Concert


	7pm
	The Street

	Friday 11 December
	Nursery Party AM - Santa arrives 11.15am
	9am
	PE Hall

	Friday 11 December
	Nursery Party PM  - Santa arrives 2.30pm
	1pm
	PE Hall

	Monday 14 December


	P3 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Tuesday 15 December


	P4 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Wednesday 16 December
	P5 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Thursday 17 December


	P2 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Thursday 17 December


	P6/P7 Pantomime
	1.30pm    7pm
	The Street

	Friday 18 December
	P1-P3 Christmas Service
	10am
	Newton Mearns Parish Church

	Friday 18 December


	P6 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Monday 21 December
	P4-P7 Christmas Service
	10am
	Newton Mearns Parish Church

	Monday 21 December


	P1 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Tuesday 22 December


	P7 Christmas Party
	1.30pm
	PE Hall

	Tuesday 22 December
	Early Closure
	2.30pm


	


Please note:

These are now confirmed dates and times.  Letters will be issued regarding Choir Events, 

P6/P7Panto, Nursery Performances.

